The Statue of St John Paul is almost ready, and photographs of the statue can be seen at the back of the Church.

Club 200: This week's £60 winner is Dorothea Clifford.

Please pray for our sick and housebound and for those who care for them:

The Diocesan Office has advised parishes that with the introduction of new Data Protection laws on 25 May 2018 it is no longer permissible to publish the names of the sick on the online version of parish bulletins. It is still permissible to do so on the print version.

Anniversary: Christine Sarah Maguire (3rd Anniversary).

Recently Dead: Anne Lloyd (Reading), Andrew Riley (Baillieston), and Gerry McDonald (Morar), Paul Kelly.

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.



St Bride's RC Church East Kilbride

Whitemoss Avenue, East Kilbride, G74 1NN Telephone: (01355) 220005

Website www.sbek.org

Twitter @StBrideEK Facebook @StBrideEK

chapelhouse@sbek.org

bulletin@sbek.org

Administrator: Father Rafal Sobieszuk

Hall Bookings: John Kirkwood tel. (01355) 230847; hall@sbek.org

23 June 2019 Year C



Masses

Monday - Saturday 10am Saturday 6pm Vigil Mass Sunday 9.30am, 11.30am & 6pm

Holy Hour Thursday evenings 7pm to 8pm

Confessions
After Saturday morning Mass,
Vigil Mass, Holy Hour, and on
request

Feast Days: Monday 24 June *The Nativity of St John the Baptist;* Friday 28 June, *Solemnity of The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus*, Saturday 29 June, *The Immaculate Heart of the Blessed Virgin Mary*.

Collections: Last Sunday's collection raised £1,110.16, of which £489.00 was gift-aided. The special collection taken up last Sunday gathered £492.48.

Next Sunday is the **Solemnity of St Peter and Paul**, and a special collection will be taken up for **Peter's pence**.

We extend a warm welcome to **Bishop Toal** who will be saying the Vigil Mass on Saturday 29 June and morning Masses on Sunday 30 June.

Parish Carfin Grotto Day: This **Monday, 24 June** is our Parish Day at Carfin. We will celebrate 1.00pm Mass in the Glass Chapel followed by Exposition, and Vespers at 8.00pm in the Glass Chapel.

The **Sunday Café** will be on this Sunday, 23 June. All welcome.

Sunday Evening Mass: Please note that from **1st July** until **25th August** there will be no **6.00pm Mass on Sundays**. Please see the Notice Board at the back of the Church for the current schedule for Masses in the East Kilbride and Rutherglen Deanery.

Eucharistic Services will be held at **10.00am** in our Church on the following days: Wednesday 26 June, Thursday 27 June, Saturday 29 June, Monday 1 July, Wednesday 3 July and Thursday 4 July.

During the summer months the **Bulletin will be issued every two weeks**, and the next Bulletin will be issued on 7 July. In the meantime, please continue to send all bulletin requests to bulletin@sbek.org.

The Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers invite you to take part in the Annual Summer 2019 Draw. Raffle Tickets are available at the back of the church priced £1.

AGAP Theatre Presents: A Sign of Contradiction: The Passion Story, a play written and directed by Stephen Callaghan will be on in **St Bride's Parish** Hall on Saturday 20 July at 7.30pm. Tickets will cost £5 and be on sale soon.

The Third World Group: Many thanks to all who took part in the cycle run, and of course to the Parishioners who came along and made the day such a success. Thank you all.

St Brides Fete will be held on Sunday 8 September from 12.30 to 3.30pm in the Parish Hall. This is an ideal opportunity for the families of the Parish to socialise as a community and raise funds for Loaves and Fishes and Kilbryde Hospice. Donations of bottles and raffle prizes can be handed into Fr Rafal. Anyone wishes to help with preparation or running a stall contact John Henvey on 07708917174.

RCIA: Pentecost has brought the R.C.I.A. Programme (2018-19) to a close. We wish Alison and her family every blessing as she journeys forward in faith. Our new session will commence in August, and we take this opportunity to extend an invitation to anyone who has been thinking that they might like to become a Catholic; to anyone who is interested in deepening their understanding of their faith; and to anyone who would simply like to know more about Catholicism to join us. There will be an opportunity to speak to members of RCIA in the Parish Library on Tuesday 13th August at 7pm and Sunday 18th August at 2pm. Registration of those interested would then take place on Tuesday 20th August when the first session will begin. We look forward to hearing from you. The team contact details are given below.

Margaret Farrell: 07791 081706 - Gerry Walker: 07474 255535

Mairi McKenna: 07841 976779 - E-mail: rcia@sbek.org

The Schoenstatt Sisters of Mary announce the last of the three events which is open to all Parishioners. **Thursday 27 June 10.30 to 12.30 pm** - A small retreat entitled 'Jesus to Imitate' forming part of the 'subjects for daily meditation' series.

Mass will be held in the **High School** oratory on Monday and Friday at 8.20am.

St Kenneth's end of year mass will be celebrated in the school on Wednesday 26 June at 2.00pm.

St Bride's and St Andrew's High School The end of term Mass will be celebrated in our Church on Friday 28 June at 11.45am.

Children's Liturgy: Our final event is a closing Family Mass with Young Readers this Sunday 23 June. We then break for the summer and resume in September.